

Lincoln Metropolitan Planning Organization

County-City Building 555 South 10th Street, Suite 213 Lincoln, Nebraska 68508 402-441-7491

PUBLIC NOTICE

The Lincoln MPO is Requesting Public Comment on Revisions to the FY 2025 Unified Planning Work Program

<u>Lincoln Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO)</u> is requesting Public Comment on revisions to the Lincoln Metropolitan Planning Organization's FY 2025 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP). The proposed revisions would update funding amounts for Federal Transit Administration (FTA) Section 5303 in the Transit Planning Work Program. Comments will be taken by email at rchristopher@lincoln.ne.gov, or U.S. mail at Lincoln MPO, 555 S. 10th Street, Suite 213, Lincoln, Nebraska, 68508 through September 13, 2024.

- The MPO Technical Advisory Committee will consider the proposed revisions at its August 8, 2024 meeting, 10:00 a.m. in Room 113 -Bill Luxford Studio, County-City Building.
- The MPO Officials Committee will consider all comments at its September 13,
 2024 meeting, 2:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers, County-City Building.

For those who would like to comment in person, these are open meetings and will include time for public comment. The proposed revisions can be found on the MPO website at

https://www.lincoln.ne.gov/files/sharedassets/public/v/3/planning/mpo/officials-committee/091324item2.pdf and a hardcopy is also available in the Lincoln-Lancaster Planning Department, 555 S. 10th Street, Suite 213, Lincoln, Nebraska 68508.

If you have questions, please contact Rachel Christopher by email at rchristopher@lincoln.ne.gov or by phone at (402) 441-7603.

ACCOMMODATION NOTICE: The City of Lincoln complies with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 guidelines. Ensuring the public's access to and participating in public meetings is a priority for the City of Lincoln. In the event you are in need of a reasonable accommodation in order to attend or participate in a public meeting conducted by the City of Lincoln, please contact the Lincoln Commission on Human Rights at 402-441-7624, or the City Ombudsman at 402-441-7511, as soon as possible before the scheduled meeting date in order to make your request.

If information is needed in another language, please contact mpo@lincoln.ne.gov
Si necesita información en otro idioma, envíe un correo electrónico a mpo@lincoln.ne.gov
如果您需要其他语言的信息,请发送电子邮件至 mpo@lincoln.ne.gov
Nếu bạn cần thông tin bằng ngôn ngữ khác, vui lòng gửi email mpo@lincoln.ne.gov
mpo@lincoln.ne.gov

il كت بحاجة إلى معلومات بلغة أخرى ، يرجى إرسال بريد إلكتروني หากคุณต้องการข้อมูลในภาษาอื่น โปรดส่งอีเมล mpo@lincoln.ne.gov

wpo@lincoln.ne.gov